## الجمهورية الجزائرية الديمتراطية الذعبية

الحبوان الوطني الامتعانات والمسابقات

وزارة التربية الوطنية

امتحان بكالوريا التعليم الثاتوي (دورة جوان 2005)

السمسادة : ساعتان

الشسمسي : آداب وعلوم إسلامية، آداب وعلوم إنسائية.

## اختبار في مادة الإنجليزية (لغة أجنبية ثانية)

Section One: reading Comprehension

Read the following text carefully and do the activities.

## **Human Population Growth**

Population growth is not simply due to an increase in births but to the excess of births over deaths. Improvements in public health and medicine around the world encourage population growth by enabling people to live longer.

Many economists say that economic development is the key to slowing population growth. In developing nations, where many people farm for a living, there is an economic advantage to having several children. When societies become economically and technologically advanced, however, modern agricultural techniques enable the production of the same amount of food using the labor of fewer people. In such societies, large families are unnecessary. As a result, family size drops. This so-called demographic transition has helped reduce the growth of populations in the wealthier, industrialized nations.

Unfortunately, a rapidly expanding population can by itself prevent a developing nation from improving its economy. A nation's people can become poorer when its population growth is higher than its economic growth.

- I How many indirect quotations are there in the above passage?
- 2 Are these statements true or false? On your answer sheet write T or F next to the sentence letter.
  - a) The population increases because the birth rate is lower than the death rate.
  - b) People live longer thanks to progress made by public health and medicine.
  - c) Many economists believe that economic development will increase population growth.
  - d) Large families are not needed in developed countries.
- 3 In which paragraph is it mentioned that mechanized farming has helped to produce more food with less farmers?
- 4 Answer these questions according to the text.
  - a) Why does the number of births exceed the number of deaths?
  - b) How can economic development help slow population growth?
- 5 Find in the text words or phrases that are closest in meaning to the following:
  - a) caused by (§ 1) b) motivate (§ 1) c) decreases (§ 2)
- 6 Find in the text words or phrases opposite in meaning to the following:
  - a) decline (§ 1) b) drawback (§ 2) c) poorer (§ 2) d) lower (§ 3)

<u>ction two</u> : <u>Mast</u> e	ry of languag	ε (υομια)	
- Supply punctuation	and capitals wher	necessary.	
overpopulation con	tinues to deplete	roplands fisheries water reson	rces and energy
supplies.			
- Which verbs can be	derived from these	nouns?	
production - excess	– industry - starva	tio <b>n</b>	
- Give the correct for:	a of the verbs in b	ackets.	
a) Couples (desire)	to have children si	ice antiquity.	
		t married, they (practise) family	planning.
		e same as sentence (1) :	
		lized nations is ageing," an expe	rt savs.
2 – An expert say		The same of the sa	
		ne between contraception and ab	ortion.
2 – A clear dividir	_	ac bettered toller acclusing and ac	
c) 1 - Children are:	•	the Third World	
2 - People		the Inia worm.	
-		lvances had considerably lowered	d the martality
rate.	sand inc districan a	ivances had considerably lowered	i me moriant,
	:4 %		77
			•
		t the text makes sense.	
		many regions simply(b)	
		he ability to limit the size of their	
		to the pronunciation of final " ed	l ".
developed – improv	ed – limited – adva	nced.	
/d/	/t/	/ld/	
		<del></del>	
		<b>!</b>	
		1	
tion three . Ww	tton avnrousi	(05 nts)	
		on (05 pts)	
		on (05 pts)	
		on (05 pts)	
oose <u>ONE</u> of the fo	ollowing topics :		Lague
oose <u>ONE</u> of the fo	ollowing topics :	on (05 pts)  Detween A an B. Complete what I	says.
oose <u>ONE</u> of the fo Either One: This	ollowing topics:	etween A an B. Complete what I	3 says.
oose <u>ONE</u> of the fo Either One: This A : I think getti	ollowing topics :	etween A an B. Complete what I	3 says.
oose <u>ONE</u> of the fo Either One: This A : I think getti B :	ollowing topics : is a conversation ig many children i	etween A an B. Complete what I a gift from God.	3 says.
oose <u>ONE</u> of the fo Either One: This A : I think getti B : A : But the econ	ollowing topics : is a conversation ig many children i	etween A an B. Complete what I	3 says.
oose <u>ONE</u> of the fo Either One: This A : I think getti B : A : But the ecor B :	ollowing topics : is a conversation ig many children i omic crisis is not g	netween A an B. Complete what I a gift from God. oing to last for very long.	3 says.
oose <u>ONE</u> of the fo Either One: This A : I think getti B : A : But the ecor B : A : I don't agre	ollowing topics : is a conversation ig many children i omic crisis is not g	etween A an B. Complete what I a gift from God.	3 says.
A: I think getti B: A: But the ecor B: A: I don't agre B:	ollowing topics : is a conversation ig many children i omic crisis is not g	netween A an B. Complete what I a gift from God. oing to last for very long. they will help me.	3 says.

بالسنسوفسيسق

B: Or two:

المستسحة 2 / 2

In about 80 words, write a summary of the reading passage on page 1.

انتسهسي